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Report to the Passenger Transport Committee

By Kevin Grace, Transport Infrastructure Co-ordinator, Transport Policy
New Projects to be Added to the Passenger Transport Infrastructure Minor Projects Priority List
1.
Purpose
To report to the Committee some proposed changes to the Passenger Transport Infrastructure Minor Projects Priority List.

2.
Background
...
A copy of the current minor projects priority list is provided as Attachment 1.  Minor projects are implemented as money becomes available in each financial year.

3.
Comment

3.1
Paraparaumu Carpark Enhancements

This project currently appears on the minor passenger transport projects list at (jj), with a proposed cost of $200,000.

Recently, Kapiti Coast District Council’s consultant Duffill Watts & Tse provided a detailed proposal for a staged upgrade of this commuter carpark, which now takes on more urgency in light of the upcoming changes to the line in the form of Waikanae electrification, Raumati station and upgrading of Paraparaumu railway station.

Stage 1 would involve the extension of the carpark southwards onto land owned by Kapiti Coast District Council and presently occupied by Kapiti Coal and Wood.  It would cover the provision of drainage for the existing carpark and lighting of the extension and is estimated to cost $67,000.  This work could be done next financial year after Kapiti Coal and Wood had been given 6 months notice.

Stage 2 would involve the reshaping, sealing and line marking of the entire carpark and would include lighting for the current area.  Total cost of Stage 2 would be $125,000.  A detailed summary is attached (Attachment 2).

...
Stage 1 should be added to the minor projects list at (5) and Stage 2 at (6).  These would replace the current proposal at (jj) (Attachment 3).

4.
Communications

The possibility that the carpark would be extended was reported in the local press when the McIntosh land was acquired by Kapiti Coast District Council last year.

5.
Recommendation
That the revised Passenger Transport Infrastructure Minor Projects Priority List – Attachment 3 - be adopted.
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